
September 15th, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell 
Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 7:01 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents 
present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. John Strope made a motion to accept the 
minutes as written. Milt Robinson seconded the motion and the minutes were approved as written. 
The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Milt Robinson made a motion to accept it as written, Chad 
Cooley seconded it, and the treasurers report was approved as written.  
 
Road Report: 
Boom Mowing 
Spread and rolled DSA on Cragle Road, Feusner Rd., Haul Rd. Entrance to Gulf Rd., and Newhart 
Hill.  
Added a 40ft., 2’ pipe and 40 ft., 18’ Pipe with headwalls on Wolf Hill and South Hill Rd. 
Cleaned up Stumps along edge of South Hill Rd. 
Graded and Rolled Ridge Rd., New Rd., Westbrook Rd., Cragle Rd., and Feusner Rd. 
Mowed Cemetery for Labor Day 
Set 12 Headwall Blocks on Feusner Rd. 
Purchased Forks from Perkins for $3500.00 and they’re working well. 
Purchased new batteries, filters, and oil for the backhoe and front wheels for the push mower 
Plugged 2 back tires of the GMC to replace nails 
All cinders and 1b are in building and covered for winter maintenance, 1700 ton in total. 
 
All Bills on hand were paid. 
 
Subdivision paperwork was reviewed and approved for Brian Chaffee and Angela Strickland. 
 
Beaver Valley Cable contacted Orwell Township in regards to applying for a grant that will broaden 
their coverage area and also request funding if available. The board agreed there isn’t sufficient 
funding at this time to contribute to this project. 
 
The sale of F550 fell through, throughout the month. Milt Robinson made a motion to re-run the ad to 
sell the F550 “as is” for $4500.00 or more, making all bids due by the following meeting on Oct. 20th.  
Chad Cooley seconded this motion, John Strope made it unanimous, and the motion passed. 
 
After little discussion, the board decided to with drawl from the Geek Squad Tech Support at this time. 
 
Milt presented the board with quotes and specs for used excavators. To continue searching for more 
options and sizes, this matter is tabled until next month.  
 
The board reviewed a grader service quote to be done opposed to purchasing a service package and 
decided to table this until next month as well. 
 
 

                                                                                Meeting Adjourned, 7:58 p.m. 
                  
 

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 
 

_____________ Approved      


